
NBCC Annual Meeting      January 29, 2017 
 
 
The meeting was held at The Factory in Franklin, TN, and came to order at 1:00pm, with 
club President Chip Hanback kicking off the meeting. The club once again enjoyed 
record attendance at this year’s meeting with approximately 125 members present, and 
thanks to the larger venue, seating for all. As in the past the club provided pizza, cookies, 
and various beverages. 
 
Chip began by thanking all the volunteers for last year’s activities by name, along with all 
our show sponsors, club officers & wives, and those who hosted events for the club. A 
list of those names is attached to this report. As in the past regalia was available for 
purchase, and members were encouraged to renew at the meeting, dozen’s did so. Chip 
then went on to note the following; 

A. The newest members of the club were welcomed and acknowledged. 
B. Mark Schwartz briefly stepped forward to announce this summer’s Jensen’s at 

Hilton Head show, which he is organizing. 
C. Chip spoke on behalf of Lamar Holmes and our donation to the Frankton Open 

Hearts automotive program, to which the NBCC donated $500.  
D. Advance Auto on Moore’s Lane will provide a 20% for club members, bring your 

badge and see Patrick!  
 
The President then gave his state of the club address, (the agenda and details are attached 
and filed in the club records), with special thanks being given to Andy Adams and Dylan 
Wood for the significant work on the NBCC website, and Cindy Damon for her help with 
Facebook. Membership increased from 188 to 210, a net gain of 22. As your secretary I 
can state that I completed 57 new member packages, which means we lost 25 old 
members. Chip then turned the meeting over to the other officers.  
 
Vice President, Ken Springer 
 
Ken reported out on the great success of the annual show, and a great turn out for the pre-
show dinner! The sponsors and vendors were once again noted and thanked, with all 
planning to return in 2017. Ken then confirmed that we will be returning to Centennial 
Park for this year and noted the date would be Oct 14th, but noted that with planned 
updates to the park we may need to consider alternate locations. The show committee 
will be updated once Ken meets with the park officials. All the show volunteers were 
thanked, and once again we will let Ken run the show. Ken’s notes are attached for the 
records.  
 
Treasury, JD Damon 
 
JD reported that with all expenses accounted for we started the year with $6300 in the 
bank. Income for the year was $12,683 and all expenses were noted, (report attached), 
resulting in an ending balance of $6337, up $37 from last year! The annual show 



represents 40% of our income, with dues adding another 20%, the balance being regalia 
sales and sponsor donations. 
As is our custom, we made donations to charities in 2016.  $1,000 to The Little Pantry 
That Could, $1,000 to Gatlinburg Wildfire Relief Fund, $500 to Baptist Children’s 
Home, and as previously noted Franktown Open Hearts. 
 
Chip and Ken then worked our member sign-up sheets for this year’s upcoming monthly 
drives and diners. It took a couple attempts, and some gentle arm twisting, but within 15 
minutes we had all the slots filled, what a great club! 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 2:30pm, and members assisted in clean-up of the facility.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Dave Bishop, NBCC Secretary.  


